
CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 

 

 

PURPOSE: Engineering Services recommends City Council approve a contract award for the Qubein 
Sidewalk Gap Remediation project to Yates Construction Company, Inc.  Pending relocations of private 
overhead utilities did not allow for various sections of sidewalk to be completed during the original 
Qubein Avenue project.  This project will complete the outstanding sidewalk gaps now that the private 
utilities are nearing relocation completion, and the conflicting utility poles will soon be removed.  
Additionally, a ten-foot-wide concrete multiuse path will be installed along the north side of Sunset 
Avenue from N. Main Street to Elm Street.  This portion of multiuse path will connect the Qubein Avenue 
corridor and future Elm Street streetscape enhancements as part of the greater RAISE Grant project 
master plan. 

 

BACKGROUND: On November 20, 2024, the City received bids for contract ENG-2024-006 from the 
following responsive bidders: 

$99,125.00   Yates Construction Co, Inc. 

$139,625.00   Armen Construction LLC. 

The contract time is 45 calendar days to complete the project and is available to commence upon a 
Notice to Proceed. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  Funding is available in the FY 2024-2025 budget.   

 

RECOMMENDATION/ACTION REQUESTED: City Council is requested to consider a contract with 
Yates Construction Company, Inc. in the amount of $99,125 for the Qubein Sidewalk Remediation 
project and authorize the appropriate the appropriate City Official(s) to execute all necessary 
documents.  
 

 

TITLE:  Consideration of a Contract with Yates Construction Company, Inc. 

FROM:  Trevor Spencer, PE 
              Engineering and Facilities Director 

MEETING DATE: December 16, 2024 

PUBLIC HEARING: N/A ADVERTISED DATE/BY: October 18, 2024 

ATTACHMENTS: Bid Recommendation Form 
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